
 

  

 
WHEREAS, code enforcement officers are dedicated public servants who play a vital 

role in maintaining the health, safety, and quality of life within our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, these officers provide essential services by enforcing local codes and 

ordinances that safeguard the character of neighborhoods, promote responsible property 

maintenance, and protect the overall environment of the Town; and 

 

WHEREAS, code enforcement officers often work in challenging conditions and are 

required to balance enforcement with education, diplomacy, and public outreach; and 

 

WHEREAS, their work directly supports the Town’s mission to preserve its rural and 

agricultural character by ensuring compliance with zoning, land use, building, environmental, 

and other public safety regulations; and 

 

WHEREAS, the State of Florida and municipalities across the country recognize the 

second week of June as Code Enforcement Officer Appreciation Week to honor these unsung 

heroes of local government; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, the Mayor and Town Council of the Town of Loxahatchee Groves, 

Florida, do hereby proclaim the second week of June 2025 as CODE 
ENFORCEMENT OFFICER APPRECIATION WEEK and encourage all residents to 

recognize and appreciate the important work done every day by the Town’s Code Enforcement 

staff and code professionals throughout the state. 
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         In the Town of Loxahatchee Grove,  
        Palm Beach County, Florida  

. 

 

 

                        

 
Anita Kane, Mayor 

 

 
Valerie Oakes, CMC, Town Clerk   

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I, Anita Kane, 

Mayor of the Town of Loxahatchee Groves, Palm 

Beach County, Florida, do hereby affix my 

official signature and the Official Seal of the 

Town of Loxahatchee Groves, FL, on this 3rd  day 

of June 2025. 

 


